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The deadline for the next issue of 
Prairie lFh:@ will be Sunday, December 
17th. Submit items for December 21st-­ 
January 4, 1990. 

lhuirsd!ay. Decemlhier '7 
12:00 N - CHAW.N'ING--MURRAY 

LUNCH at the Memorial 
Union. Look for Unitarian 
Student Group on 'Today 
In The Union'. 

Sunday, December 110 
9:00 AM - PRAIRIE BAND PRAC­ 

TICE, at the Meetinghouse. 
10:00 AM- NIFTY GIFTY for R.E. 

students in the downstairs 
classrooms. 

10:00 AM- "SOUNDS SUSPICIOUSLY 
LIKE HOMOPHOBIA TO 
ME", led by Mary Mullen 
and Fredricka Schilling. 

Monday, December 1111 
7:00 PM - SPANISH SPEAKERS' 

POTLUCK at the Meeting­ 
house. (see related story) 

Thursday. December 714 
12:09 N - CHANNING-MURRAY 

LUNCH at the Memorial 
Union. Look for Unitarian 

Student Group on 'Today 
In The Union•. 

Saiamllay, Decemll>ell' 116 
7:30 PM - PRAIRIE PLAYREADERS 

MEET at the home of Dick 
and Julie Bonser, 5213 
Milward Drive. (see related 
story) · 

Sa.m1dlay. December 117 
10:00 AM- "BETTER GAY THAN 

GRUMPY-But what about 
the r~st of the family?", led 
by Mary Mullen and 
Fredricka Schilling. 

11:15 AM- PRAIRIE BAND PRAC­ 
TICE, at the Meetinghouse. 

Monday. Decemloell' 118 
6:45 PM-PROGRAM COMMIT­ 

TEE MEETS at the 
meetinghouse. 

7:30 PM- (tentative) PRAIRIE 
BOARD MEETING at the 
meetinghouse. 

lfimrs<llay, December 211 
12:00 N - CHANNING-MURRAY 

LUNCH at the Memorial 
Union. Look for Unitarian 
Student Group on 'Today 
In The Union'. 

Samday, December 24 
10:00 AM - "INTERGENERATIONAL 

HOLIDAY CELEBRATION" 
".:· 

S11.1racJ!ay. December 311 
10:00 AM- PRAIRIE WINTER 

SPORTSDAY 

N~w 11.aiy Mn111ustry IBegnll'll§ 
"Positively Lesbian and Gay" will be the 
title of a four Sunday mini series led by 
Fredericka Schilling and Mary Mullen. 
Mary, Fredericka and daughter Robin 
have lived as a family for the past five 
years. Fredericka, raised a Unitarian, 
has always been proud ofher denom­ 
ination's acceptance of diversity. She 
was drawn to do a lay ministry when 
she read the results of a 1987 UUA 
survey on lesbian and gay issues. Much 
to her surprise, the denomination 
nationally did not seem to be as accept­ 
ing as expected. She sees this lay 
ministry as an opportunity to explore 
with her own congregation the joys and 
sorrows of living the gay life. 

Mary, daughter of a United Methodist 
minister and missionary mother, has 
been a member of Prairie for a number 
of years. She has participated in many 
services at Prairie, including several on 
gay issues. She had noticed that there 
had been no services on gay issues for 
several years, so when Fredericka came 
home saying she had signed them up for 
a lay ministry, Mary enthusiastically 
joined in. 

Both Fredericka and Mary are excited 
about sharing gay culture, history, 
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struggles and the U.u) .. ,guidelines for 
"The Welcoming Congregd~on" .. 'fopfos 
to be included are homophohia,Jamily 
issues, history, music, gay pride, and 
Unitarianism. 

The two December services will be on 
the 10th and the 17th. The lay ministry 
will conclude with services on January 
14th and 21st. Middle school students 
are especially welcome to come and see 
how their church can be a welcoming 
congregation. 

Strike Ujpl the Band! 
We had our first practice and presenta­ 
tion at Upham Woods and we can't wait 
any longer to do it again-strike up the 
Prairie Band! Any one who plays an 
instrument-guitar, accordion, french 
horn, trumpet, clarinet, harmonica, you 
name it!-is invited to come each · 
Sunday morning to practice a few 
numbers. We'll start the first Sunday in 
December. Check the calendar to find 
out when practice time is. Mike Briggs 
will be our convener. Call Mike (256- 
3445) or Mary Mullen (271-5192) if you 
have questions. 

Spa11111uslhi SIPJeaikeirs' Potluck 
Prairie's Spanish speakers will hold 
their monthly potluck on Monday, 
December 11th, at 7:00 PM at the 
Meetinghouse. The group is an informal 

group with all levels of ability repre­ 
sented. Everyone is welcome! Please 
call Orton Gray at 273-4041 and tell 
him what food you'd like to bring to the 
potluck. (It doesn't have to be Hispanic!) 

!Pwaurrie Playreaders Meet 
The Prairie Playreaders is an informal 
group of Prairie members and friends 
who enjoy plays and meet once a month 
to read (or to listen to) a play chosen by 
the host for the month. There are no 
requirements. Some ofus are 'closet' 
actors or actresses. Some just like to 
read aloud, some just like to listen. 
'll'hls is your invitation, gentle 
:ireadeII.", to join us for mutual!. pleas­ 
ure, exqwsite goodies, and a few 
laughs in the reading of" A Majority of 
One", a comedy by Leonard Spigelgass. 
We'll meet at 7:30 PM on December 
16th at the home of Dick and Julie 
Bonser, 5213 Milward Drive, Madison. 

GA 1Pfall1lf!1lill1lg Uf!1lderrway 
The 1990 General Assembly will meet 
in Milwaukee, WI, from June 21st to 
June 26th. The theme will be Sound 
The Chorus of Faith. Many volunteers 
will be needed to staff a convention with 
3,000 delegates, and recruiting will 
begin soon after the first of the year. 
Our district's responsibility will be in 
welcoming and taking care of the 
delegates and other U-Us who will be 

,.. 
attending. Materials will be distributed 
in early winter describing the volunteer 
process and the huge variety of jobs 
that we need to fill. 

Channing-Murray will hold an Infor­ 
mal Music Evening on Sunday, Decem­ 
ber 10th, at the First Unitarian Society 
meetinghouse, 900 University Bay 
Drive. There will be solos by Tom Ball, 
Sam Bates and Elizabeth Alexander as 
well as group singing. We'll order out 
for pizza (estimated cost $2-3 each). 
Call Cinda (238-9884) for information. 

Congratulations to Rory Nelson and 
David Pritchitt on the announcement of 
their engagement and upcoming 
wedding on June 9th, 1990. 

Congratulations also to Geoff'Bonser on 
his recent election to the Channing­ 
Murray Board. 

IP!l"«D.Hll"He Unitarlan Unlversallst Society 1989-9({)) Memlbieirslhnjpl Sl!.llir"Vtey 
December 1, 1989 

The Membership Committee is surveying Prairie members both in the Madison area and elsewhere to determine the official number 
of members to be reported to UUA headquarters in Boston by February 1, 1990. Please take a few moments to fill in the form below, 
even if you are an "old hand" and attend every week, as it will help us to have this record for all of our members in the Madison area. 

Name(s) Phone(__)._-'----------- 

Address----------------'------------------------------ 
City State Zip _ 

Children (Names and Birthdays-ynde:r 18only) 

{1) {2) _ 

(3) (4) _ 

Special talent(s) you wish to share (drama, dance, playing an instrument, computer skills, bookkeeping skills, woodworking, etc.): 

Please either drop your completed form in the "Membership Survey" box at Prairie or mail it to: 
Anne Urbanski, Attn: Prairie Membership, 317 N. Baldwin St., Madison, WI 53703 
Please respond lby Sumllay, J"anuaey 141th, 1990 at the latest! THANK YOU!! 
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ChiJmin g-Murray, the University of 
... Wisconsin Student Unitarian- Univer­ 

salist group, meets every Thursday at 
noon. Wednesday evening dinner 
meetings are held at the Headliners 
Food Court next to Kink.o's on Univer­ 
sity Avenue at 6:00 PM. There's plenty 
of room for our group and we have a 
very relaxing and enjoyable time. We're 
usually done by 7:00 PM. 

Nifty GuftyX 
To all Prairie children and young 
adults-We want to be sure that you 
know about Nifty Gifty. This is a day for 
you to come to Prairie and make all 
sorts of neat gifts for friends or family. 
It will be a lot of fun and we hope that 
you can join us! 

Day: Sunday, December 10th. 
Time: 10:00 AM to 11:30 AM. 
Place: Prairie U. U. Society 

2010 Whenona Drive 
-in the basement. 

Cost: 25i 
What to Bring: A photo of yourself. 

If you have questions, please contact 
Anne Pryor (244-7099) or Michelle 
Honore {837-0409). 

Holidav Party 
We also invite all Prairie youths to an 
end-of-the-semester holiday party on 
Sunday morning, December 17. Instead 
of the regular RE classes, we'll be 
having games, art projects, singing and 
cookies. All kids are welcome. It should 
be fun! 

Interim: 
The R.E. Program's interim session will 
be during the first two Sundays in 
January, the 7th and the 14th. We need 
adults to volunteer to lead a lesson on a 
particular interest of theirs with the 
children and young adults. Please 
contact Anne Pryor (244-7099) if you'd 
like to share some time with our youths. 

IEmeirg<ell1lcy Rellef Needed 
UUSC asks our help in sending immedi­ 
ate Emergency Relief to El Sallvairll.or. 
300,000 persons have been displaced, 
many have no food, water, Oll" medlii­ 
cine. UUSC is in a position to deliver 
immediate aid to these people but needs · 
our donations to help cover the cost. 
There will be a special collection for 
thispurposeon§1lllllday,Decemoor Xoth 

Guest At Yollllir Table 
Lee Bullen distributed 'Guest At Your 
Table' boxes several weeks ago. If you 
took one home, it's now time to return 
it, full. Please bring the boxes and your 
contributions to Prairie next Sunday, 
December 10th, and give them to Lee so 
he can send the money to the UU 
Service Committee. 

There are two families in our immediate 
neighborhood that need our help to be 
properly nourished. Please bring your 
donations on any Sunday and place 
them in the small room outside the 
Men's room. If you have food and the 
Meeting House isn't open, or if you have 
fresh or frozen food, please call Freder­ 
icka Schilling (271-5192). She will take 
it to the families. 

The box has been almost empty 
lately. If each of us added just one item 
to our shopping list for these folk, it 
would help them immensely without 
burdening any of us. Foods that are 
especially wellcome include milk, 
mesh fruit, eggs, meat, canned fruit 
and veggies and easy to fix dinners. 
These families also need shampoo, 
toothpaste, soap and other personal and 
home care products. Remember OW!' 
neighbors when you go mopping! 

C~otlhing and Toys Needed 
I work with teenage parents who are 
always in need of infant clothing and 
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toys. I can accept donations of clean 
clothing for infants from birth to 3 
years. U'oys should be for that age group 
also. Calf Fredericka Schilling at 271- 
5192 if you can contribute, or bring your 
items to Prairie on any Sunday. 

V@~~eylba~~ Players Needed 
For nearly 18 years, Tim and I have 
belonged to a coed recreational volley­ 
ball group that meets Thursday 
evenings at Franklin School on Lake­ 
side. We've really appreciated that it's 
been a group of somewhat older (and 
not super gung-ho) players (ages 30-65) 
who play hard and enjoy it but are not 
into violent competitiveness. As people 
are busier and more activities are 
available, our group has become smaller 
each year. It has become an endangered 
species-School-Community Recreation 
may cancel it. A winter session begins 
in mid-January. If you think you'd like 
to assuage guilt feelings, lose weight 
and have fun, call me (or School­ 
Community Recreation) for more infor­ 
mation. Fees are very reasonable for a 2 
hour per week court time. 

-Rosemary Dorney 
-238-4382 

Comfort forr Sa~ei 
Stay warm with this Jl:m.e wood move. 
Ideal as a supplemental heat source or 
for use in a cabin. Price: $225.00 or best 
offer, inclu«llmg the woodpflel Call 
Lee Urbanski at 258-8269, evenings. 
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